
 Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of March 2019 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. Sent in request  form for precept 2019-20 to SCDC 

2. Liaised with Robert Scrimgeour over attendees of meeting concerning Tin Chapel on 4th March 

3. Sent in Enabling grant form to SCDC for a grant towards a Weather Station to be installed on top 

of the mast at Bawdsey Manor. £500 has been awarded. 

4. Sent further letter penned by AB to Natural England about route of Coastal Path, recommending 

use of foot ferries, ccing David Falks,Footpath Officer at SCC, Annie Willey of SCDC and AONB. 

Reply received. 

5. Sent email to SCC Highways asking for update about pavement repairs and speed reduction 

measures.  

6. Sent cheque to Highways for works at Bawdsey Quay 

7. Picked up copy of new electoral roll 

8. Put in claim for VAT of £631.12 

9. Put an advert in the EADT for sale of disabled toilet 

10. Asked owners of The Old Vicarage for permission to put in paving blocks beneath the SID post for 

safety 

11. Reported overflowing drains to SCC Highways  

12. Put  items in Bulletin 

13. Advertised HNS in FB page Wilford Peninsula Villages 

14. Wrote letter to 3 Eastfields about off road cars in lay-by 

15. Researched bottle bank facilities 

16. Put up notices of forthcoming elections on May 2nd 

 

Correspondence received: 

1. Three further complaints of poor driving by trucks working for SP  

2. Next SALC Area Meeting on Monday 25th March at 7pm at Stratford St Andrew 

3. New DC/19/0780/FUL planning application: new annexe to Martello Tower, Shingle Street 

4. Application Forms to become a parish councillor for East Suffolk. Clerk will take completed forms 

into East Suffolk offices 

5. Invitation from Hollesley PC to meet with councillors from additional councils in the Deben Ward 

on Thursday 25th April 

6. Response from Jonathan Clarke of Natural England about the route of the Coastal Path and 

Simon Amstutz giving the stance of the AONB on this issue 

7. Update received from Edward Rees at SP about continuing works- put on website 

8. Email from President of CTC, a  Cycling Group, to request that landowners ensure their hedges do 

not impede visibility on the roads  

9. Request for donation from Citizens Advice Bureau, Felixstowe (letter enclosed) and SARS 

10. Email offering the production of a village map for £500 

11. Rendlesham PC sent details of current cost for speedgun and associated gear 

12. Newsletter from CLT 

13. Letter about Compassionate Communities from Peninsula Practice seeking volunteers  to take a 

course for end of life care 

14. Email expressing concerns about helium balloons 


